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SALVE REGINA C) THE NEWPORT COLLEGE 
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Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208 

* Vol. 14 No. 6 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

December 16, 1983 

It's that time of year again! The Salve Children's 
Christmas Party will be held on Sunday, December 18 from 
1: 30-3: 30 p. m. -in Ochre Court. Christmas songs, a Magic 
Man, Santa's Workshop and refreshments are just part of 
the fun. Children, grandchildren, nieces, nephews and God­
children of Salve personnel, ages one month and older, are 
invited to join in this festive celebration. 

United Way Campaign: "Overwhelming Success!" The final 
total on the College United Way Campaign is $7,943.50, an in­
crease over the 1982 camnaign by 29%. Dr. William Burrell, 
College Campaign Chairman, thanks Karen Johnson, the 23 cam­
paign workers, and especially the 219 contributors from the 
College community for the overwhelming success of this year's 
campaign. 

* * * 

A figure skating exhibition featuring the Salve Regina 
Ice Cadettes was held Thursday, December 15 at the St. George's 
ice skating rink. Participants included seniors - Julie Desmond, 
Eileen Fagan, Joan Sapienza, and Tyla Thibodeau; sophomore -
Mary Elizabeth Begg and freshmen - Laura Degenaro, Karen Furaro 
and Colleen Quinn. 

* * * 
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The Salve Regina Chorus, under the direction of Brother 
James Loxham, will perform in concert on Sunday, December 18th 
as part of the "Advent Evensong and Concert" program. The concert 
will be held in Holy Cross Church, 645 Hartford Avenue, Providence. 
For further information contact Brother James at ext. 381. 

and the Ming Tombs. 

* * * 

Broaden your Oriental horizons with a 
three week tour of Japan and China beginning 
on July 1-22. Sister Ann Nelson has organized 
a tour of the Orient which includes excursions to 
Japan's bustling metropolis of Tokyo, the 
serenity of Kamakura and Kyoto. Sites you 
will visit include the world-famous Ginza and 
the Imperial Palace. In China you will visit 
the legendary Forbidden City, The Great Wall 

Air fares, tours, lodging and most meals are packaged for 
you for only $2990.00. There are still 15 openings available. 
If you are interested in joining the tour or want further infor­
mation please contact Sister Ann Nelson at ext. 303. 

* * * 

A holiday wine and cheese meeting was held Wednesday, Novem­
ber 30th, for the members of the Council for Exceptional Children. 
Members were asked to sign up for committees during this general 
meeting. However, help is still needed in the following areas: 
publicity, Newsletter, and the T-shirt and high school C.E.C. Club. 
If you could not attend the meeting but are interested in getting 
involved please contact Suzanne Landers, 846-7912. 

* * * 

The officers of the Council for Exceptional Children recently 
met with Rhode Island College's C.E.C. officers and Washington 
based S.C.E.C. activities director, Mary Kemper, for a wine and 
cheese gathering followed by dinner at the S.S. Newport. It was 
an enjoyable evening during which topics such as the National 
Convention, communication between state and student chapters, as 
well as involvement of both R.I.C. and Salve Chapters were 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

discussed. 

Officers attending were Suzanne Landers, co-president; 
Joyce Pfitzenmaier, co-president; Carol Mis, Governor; Joan 
Bujold, treasurer; Sandy Dutra, secretary; Carol Schabb, membership; 
Katie Turner, membership; Tricia Farley, publicity and advisor 
Mrs. Kathryn Rok. 

* * * 

Registration information (schedule and forms) will be made 
available the first week in January, 1984. Registration will 
take place from January 12th to the 20th. Further detailed 
information on spring registration will be forthcoming. 

* * * 

Rhode Island Family Court Judge William R. Goldberg spoke 
last Wednesday evening at O'Hare Academic Center. Judge Goldberg 
spoke about the structure of the Family Court system and the 
processing of juvenile offenders. The informative lecture was 
sponsored by the Criminal Justice Club. 

* * * 

Ochre Court was the site of the seventh annual Salve Regina 
College Governor's Ball Saturday, December 3rd. More than 400 
attend~es including the Governor and Mrs. J. Joseph Garrahy and 
Senator and Mrs. Claiborne Pell, danced and mingled in the elegant, 
seasonal surroundings. One of the evening's highlights was pro­
vided by the College's Concert Choir. The group offered several 
Christmas selections. Sister Lucille was then honored by Governor 
Garrahy and the College's Board of Trustees. 

The Ball was the final event in a week-long series of receptions, 
dinners and dedications which honored Sister Lucille during "Presi­
dent's Week." Funds raised from the Governor's Ball will supple­
ment the College's financial aid program. 

* * * 

FACULTY NEWS 

~ 
4~ 

Dr. Dennis Robbins, Associate Professor of Health Services 
Administration, addressed the Rhode Island Nursing Leadership 
Council on November 21, 1983. His topic was, "Who's in charge 
of the terminally ill, incompetent patient?" 



FACULTY NEWS 

Dr. Thomas Day of the Music Department composed two musical 
interludes which were performed at the Faculty Convocation in 
honor of Sister Lucille on December 1. These brief pieces for 
brass quintet and timpani are based on the "Salve Regina" (dorian 
mode). 

* * * 

Dr. Jack Childs, Professor of Human Development, and Diane 
Caplin, Director of the Academic Resource Center, presented pror;rams at 
the Fall Conference of the College Personnel Association of Rhode 
Island held December 1st. Dr. Childs offered a presentation on 
"Holistic Counseling" which reviewed notions of general systems 
theory, while Diane presented a workshop on "Special Needs of 
Under-Prepared Students." Salve student affairs staff who partici­
pated included Dorothy Hillman, Director of Housing, and John Rok 
and Jan Gordon from Counseling Services. 

* * * 

Dr. Mary Louise Greeley, Chairman of the Biology and Bio­
medical Sciences Department recently participated in a panel 
discussion as the scientific resource person. This discussion 
was sponsored by the Aquidneck Island Clergy Association to 
discuss the political, physiological, and emotional effects of 
nuclear war. Dr. Greeley is both a researcher and author in the 
area of the effects of ionizing radiation and chemical carcinogens 
on the DNA of human and other mammalian cells. 

* * * 

Father Eugene Hillman, professor of Liberal Studies at Salve, 
has been invited by the President-Elect of the Catholic Theological 
Society of America to conduct a workshop on the central and peren­
nial missionary question: how to present and express the one 
Christian faith in a culturally plural world? 

The workshop will be held at Georgetown University during the 
annual convention of the Catholic Theological Society of America, 
June 12-16, 1984. 

* * * 

The deadline for submitting material for the next Newsbulletin is 
December 30, 11:30 a.m. There will be no Newsbulletin the week of 
the 26th due to Christmas break. 

* * * 
WISHING ALL A HAPPY AND HEALTHY HOLIDAY SEASON! 
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